

News From the Governor

George A. Cashman District Governor, 1994-95

31 Pine Hill Road, Newburyport, MA 01950 (508) 462-4541 (Home and Office)

(508) 462-8922 (FAX) 'BE A FRIEND'



January 1995

Issue 5

Governor's Message...

HAPPY NEW YEAR!

We are all more than half way through this Rotary Year and it is time to check to see how well we are going towards meeting — or even exceeding—our goals!

We have several common goals that I hope we can all succeed in accomplishing:

1st-Every club qualify for a Presidential Citation with RI President Bill Huntley's signature on it!

2nd --Every club increase its membership over June "94 membership!

3rd-Every club member learn the programs and financing of our Rotary Foundation!

4th-Every club continue its support of the Foundation so that we can meet the goals we gave to RI more than a year ago!

As we approach our 90th birthday on February 25, let us celebrate World Window Week Feb. 14-25, with all of our clubs opening up Rotary's "Windows to the World" with imaginative displays in shops, libraries or elsewhere in our communities to illuminate Rotary projects at home and abroad.

President Bill Huntley has asked clubs to photograph their

displays and report on promotions. Each District is to choose a winner, and a special judging panel will select a worldwide winner.

I've asked DGN George Rice and DGD Craig Wellman to join with my seven Area Representatives to pick a District Winner from photographs submitted to District Secretary Richard Bernier by March 15.

As we get ready for July 1st, all Club Presidents-Elect will receive applications for our PETS training which will be held on March 31 and April 1 at the Sheraton Tara in Nashua, NH. This training is required by RI so that all Club Presidents are prepared and ready to lead their Clubs beginning July 1.

Congratulations to Jonathan West of the Ogunquit Club as he prepared to leave for Africa to make sure that our District Rwanda project is properly carried through for these needy refugees, and to see if additional assistance is needed. Jon leaves on January 30 and will be in Africa for three weeks.

Our thanks extended also to PDG Bob Patten, our District International Service Chairman, and his Committee for a job well done. Special thanks go also to the Ogunquit Club for their work in launching this project and seeing it through to this point. Don't forget to register NOW for the upcoming District Conference over Memorial Day Weekend at The Balsams!

Until Next Month,

George

GROUP STUDY EXCHANGE TEAM HEADED FOR GERMANY

District 7780's Group Study Exchange Team, will head to Germany on April 21, announced GSE Chairman PP Henry Byrd.

Members of the team include Team Leader William G. Chigas; Alternate Leader Jacob B. "Jaap" de Jong; Team Members Amy D. Cabaniss, Charles W. Ford, Kevin J. "Jamie" Keil, James W. Kearney; and Alternate Team Members Dorothy Harmory and Pamela S. Bailey.

Best wishes and a safe journey to all

January is Rotary Awareness Month!



As Rotary grows, Rotarians must make an extra special effort to keep up with new programs, policies and even new Rotary countries. This month is Rotary Awareness Month: let us all set aside some time to catch up on Rotary news and brush up on Rotary knowledge. The purpose of this month is to gain a better understanding of what Rotary is all about for our own growth as Rotarians, and to increase the public's awareness of Rotary's work in your communities and around the world.

A READING MILESTONE.....

The February issue of *The*Rotarian celebrates not only the
90th anniversary of Rotary
International, but also the 1,000th
issue of the magazine. Besides a
special section featuring inspiring
stories on Rotary achievements

and milestones since 1905, the February issue will also include an insert that highlights the chronology and great moments of its official magazine, first published in January of 1911...

ROTARIAN GOLFERS...

Here's your chance to check out the greens at the premier 4-star host hotel of the 1995 District Conference: The Balsams! Meet General Managing Partner Warren Pearson, when this famous New England resort exhibits at the 5th Annual Golf Expo March 3-5 at Bayside Exposition Hall in Boston.

Celebrate World Understanding and Peace Day

February 23rd, the anniversary of the first Rotary Club meeting, is observed as World Understanding and Peace Day. Each club should, on that day, give special recognition and emphasis to Rotary's commitment to international understanding, friendship and peace. Clubs are urged to present programs and special activities emphasizing how WCS

promotes understanding and goodwill -- key ingredients to world peace.

WORLD WINDOW WEEK TO HIGHLIGHT ROTARY'S 90TH ANNIVERSARY

RI President Bill Huntley has challenged Rotary Clubs worldwide to celebrate Rotary's 90th Birthday on February 25, 1995, with public displays about Rotary service.

Declaring February 19-25 as "World Window Week", he is urging clubs to open up Rotary's "windows to the world" with imaginative displays in shops, libraries or elsewhere in their communities to illuminate Rotary projects at home and abroad.

Huntley is asking clubs to photograph their displays and report on promotions. Each District will choose a winner. A special judging panel will choose a world winner.

DG George has
designated DGN George
Rice and DGD Craig
Wellman to join with the
seven area representatives
to pick the District Winner
from photographs
submitted to District
Secretary Richard Bernier
by March 15.

AROUND THE DISTRICT.....

District Members Recognized for Perfect Attendance

Congratulations to these 7780 members who maintain perfect attendance!

Oxford Hills:

President Val Colley:
 Years

So. Portland - Cape Elizabeth:

- Warren Simpson:
 33 years
- Dick Kilroy: 33 years

Biddeford-Saco:

- Bill Smith, 33 years
- Frank DeFrancesco,
 years
- Hadley Hoyt, 24 years
- Norm Faucher, 24 years
- Dennis Flaherty,
 12 years
- Ron Drouin, 12 years
- Chuck Hennessey, 11 years
- Alex Cote, 11 years
- Neil Morin, 10 years
- Roger Labbe, 9 years
- Earl Goodwin, 9 years
- Leon Tranchemontagne,
 7 years
- Mark Thomas, 6 years
- Bob Dow, 6 years
- Gerry Guertin, 1 year

- Ron Berthiaume, 1 year

Congratulations and keep those names coming from all other District clubs!

Club Meeting Changes...

The Kennebunk
Portside Club will
now meet at Federal
Jack's for their early
morning meetings.....

The SanfordSpringvale Club has changed its meeting day and time. The club will now meet on Thursday mornings at 7:30 AM. The meeting place remains the same, on the 4th floor of the Fleet Bank building in Sanford.

DG Area
Representative Marie
Williams reported on
International Service
that the Kittery club
sent \$1200 to the
Rwandan effort that
was left over from last
year's uncommitted
budget. All together

the club has sent \$3100 to the Rotary Foundation from the club.

A job well done, Kittery club!

News for the Governor's Newsletter? Share it with everyone by sending to the DG or to Newsletter Editor Mary Anne Claney, 26 Summit Place, Newburyport, MA 01950

Don't Forget ... DG George has issued a Presidential Challenge to use the personal efforts of your members as a way to serve and address the needs of your community. Clubs will receive a Presidential Citation based on the number of accomplishments within each of the Four Avenues of Service. More than a competition, this is a challenge for District club members to attain unprecedented achievement in the Four Avenues of Service and to demonstrate your commitment to improving the world around you!

ROTARY INTERNATIONAL DISTRICT 7780

NOVEMBER 1994

| CLUB | MEMBERS 6/30/94 | CURRENT | +/- | FOUNDATION PER MEMBER GIVING | ATTENDANC |
|-----------------------------|--------------------|-----------|-----|---------------------------------|-----------|
| | | | | * | |
| BATH | 63 | 65 | 2 | \$46.00 | 80.06% |
| BATH SUNRISE | 28 | 28 | 0 | \$5.00 | 69.00% |
| BETHEL | 39 | 43 | 4 | \$57.00 | 83.40% |
| BIDDEFORD-SACO | 97 | 100 | 3 | \$106.00 | 83.30% |
| BOOTHBAY HARBOR | 51 | 48 | -3 | \$19.00 | 84.44% |
| BRIDGTON-LAKE REGION | 28 | 28 | 0 | \$77.00 | 78.00% |
| BRUNSWICK | 142 | 141 | -1 | \$45.00 | 83.00% |
| BRUNSWICK-COASTAL | 17 | 14 | -3 | \$0.00 | 86.00% |
| CASCO BAY SUNRISE * | ** 22 | 24 | 2 | \$6.00 | 75.00% |
| DAMARISCOTTA-NEWCASTLE | 37 | 36 | -1 | \$51.00 | 89.00% |
| DOVER | 87 | 86 | -1 | \$79.00 | 67.30% |
| DURHAM-GREAT BAY | 54 | 53 | -1 | \$91.00 | 84.00% |
| EXETER | 44 | 46 | 2 | \$2.00 | 83.00% |
| FREEPORT | 34 | 34 | 0 | \$31.00 | 91.00% |
| FRYEBURG | 27 | 22 | -5 | \$0.00 | 83.80% |
| HAMPTON | 51 | 55 | 4 | \$67.00 | 77.60% |
| KENNEBUNK | 97 | 108 | 11 | \$45.00 | 67.30% |
| CENNEBUNK-PORTSIDE | 33 | 45 | 12 | \$58.00 | 79.00% |
| KITTERY | 25 | 31 | 6 | \$125.00 | 77.00% |
| NEWBURYPORT | 77 | 72 | -5 | \$40.00 | 93.00% |
| OGUNQUIT | 45 | 47 | 2 | \$0.00 | 55.30% |
| OXFORD HILLS | 47 | 46 | -1 | \$110.00 | 79.91% |
| PORTLAND | 212 | 220 | 8 | \$36.00 | 64.91% |
| PORTSMOUTH | 254 | 254 | 0 | \$74.00 | 75.00% |
| ROCHESTER | 62 | 61 | -1 | \$29.00 | 69.26% |
| RUMFORD | 58 | 60 | 2 | \$6.00 | 56.46% |
| SACO-BAY | 62 | 61 | -1 | \$71.00 | 84.60% |
| SANFORD-SPRINGVALE | 63 | 61 | -2 | | 62.26% |
| SCARBOROUGH | 23 | 21 | -2 | 7.5.6.07.5. | 69.50% |
| SEABROOK-HAMPTON FALLS | 31 | 28 | -3 | | 71.00% |
| SOMERSWORTH | 22 | 25 | 3 | | 69.60% |
| SOUTH BERWICK | 35 | 37 | 2 | \$33.00 | 86.11% |
| SOUTH PORTLAND-CAPE ELIZABE | R575 | 50 | -1 | 834.00 | 80.30% |
| WELLS | 46 | 47 | 1 | \$27.00 | 83.00% |
| WESTBROOK-GORHAM | 53 | 49 | -4 | \$49.00 | 76.70% |
| WINDHAM | 33 | 36 | 3 | \$28.00 | 83.00% |
| YORK | 51 | 52 | 1 | \$18.00 | 75.00% |
| IORK | 21 | DENT RUSS | 1 | \$10.00 | 75.00€ |
| TOTALS | 2201 | 2234 | 33 | \$49.00 | 77.19% |

* = AS OF JUNE 30, 1994 *** = NO REPORT RECEIVED

BE V LKIEND"

MORWAY ME 04268-9713
AREA REPRESENTATIVE
GEORGE W RICE

Bulk Rate
U. S. Postage
PA I D
Newburyport, MA
Permit No. 248

George A. Cashman 31 Pine Hill Road Newburyport, MA 01950